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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, October 3rd Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union  Monday, October 4th • Exercise Class • Senior Wii Bowling League  Tuesday, October 5th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Listening Session on Catholic Education Trinity Catholic High School A gathering of parish leaders and parents to discuss the advancement of  Archbishop Carlson’s vision for Catholic education  Wednesday, October 6th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Zumba Class  Thursday, October 7th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits  Friday, October 8th • Parish Women’s Retreat Friday—Sunday at King’s House Retreat, Belleville Contact: Carol Oldendorf, 314-395,2814  Saturday, October 9th • Parish Women’s Retreat • Sacrament of Penance   Sunday, October 10th    Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Women’s Retreat  • Parish Credit Union  Coming Special Events  Fall Marketplace Thursday, October 14th Holy Name of Jesus Parish Community Center Food, drink, and shopping for the benefit of Christ Light of the Nations School  Trinity Treasures Dinner Auction Saturday, October 23rd Trinity Catholic High School Annual fundraiser for tuition assistance and  the operation of this much needed Catholic School in our community.  Archdiocesan Pastoral Assembly Saturday, October 30th Cardinal Rigali Center 1st annual gathering of parish leaders from across the Archdiocese focusing this year on Evangelization. 

Let Us Pray for the Wisdom and Grace to be Good Stewards Stirring Our Gifts Into Flame  W HAT “MULBERRY TREES” need to be moved in our lives?  These “mulberry trees” are whatever big things seem insurmountable  to us.  Some examples might be overcoming our fear of reconciling with  another who has hurt us deeply, dealing with some addiction, feeding the world’s hungers, establishing lasting world peace, having patience with a teenagers who seems to be choosing the wrong path.  We tend to labor under the misconception that we can deal successfully with these issues if we only have more faith.  Jesus tells us, however, that even the smallest bit of faith give us the power to tackle whatever  challenges life brings.  What holds us back from the task of moving “mulberry trees”?  It may be that we lack confidence in our own power.  Or maybe that we insist on doing the job alone.   Or that, despite our problems with where the tree stands, we are  comfortable with the fact that it’s always been there.  Jesus calls us to faith in who we are:    God’s servants  empowered to make a difference  in the world because  God makes a difference in us.  “Teach us, good Lord,  to serve  you as you deserve,  to give and not to count the cost, to fight and not heed the wounds, to toil and not to seek for rest,  to labor and not to ask  for any reward,  save that of knowing  that we do your will.  Amen.”  St. Ignatius of Loyola  Faith is measured not by problem solving but by being obedient  servants of God.  This faith  enables us to move beyond our own limited vision and embrace instead God’s vision of how the world is to be—a world free of violence, misery, strife, and  discord.  Moreover, God promises us that this vision will “surely come” to fulfillment. 

“I am grateful for  your solidarity with all Catholics in the Archdiocese of Saint Louis through your participation in  this important Appeal.   Working together in this way, we practice Christian Stewardship and bring Christ’s love  to our communities.”  Archbishop Robert Carlson D O THIS … IN MEMORY OF ME.  Our participation in the Annual Catholic Appeal is an  important way for our parish to be in  solidarity with those who suffer need of any kind.  It’s one way our parish and our whole Catholic  community witnesses to one fact:    “This is how all will know that  you are my disciples,  if you have love for one another.” (John 13:35)  The Appeal ended this year on  August 17th with our parish  surpassing our goal of $35,350 in gifts and pledges and achieving the Challenge Goal of $52,979.  We also came very close (42) to achieving our goal of encouraging 50 new  donors—those who have never or for more than a year not participated in the Appeal.  From the Appeal our parish receives support for our school and for social services benefiting our members.  With the Archbishop I thank you for your generosity and your faith.  Also, join me in thanking Ray Gawedzinski and Brian &  Angie Loy for their leadership of the Appeal in our parish. 
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       October 9-10  5:00pm  Jennifer Krsul*, Mary Krsul*, Linda Schneider,  Dee Hooser, Laura Lucido, Mary Migliazzo, Eileen Mills, Carol Oldendorf, Frank Schneider-D  8:00am  Diana Goodwin*, Judy Mantych*, Rita Nieman, Bernice Parciak, Laura Petroff, Anne Schwanz, Pat Stolte, Marie Tabor, Frank Albers-D  10:30am  Joan Cuidon*, Jeanne Field*, Regina  Anderson, Linda Byrns, Pat Edgar, Lori Garner, Mary Harris, Minnie Huston, Darlene Imhoff-D          October 9-10  5:00pm Tony Migliazzo 8:00am Lois Albers 10:30am Anna Petroff            October 11-15  8:00am Jim & Joan Cuidon     October 9-10 5:00pm Erin Lucido, Nicole Williams & Philip   Merz 8:00am Andrew Gerhart 10:30am Shay Garner, Michael Brooks & Libby   Modde         October 9-10  5:00pm John & Mary Krsul 8:00am John & Karen Kulla 10:30am Dan Sextro & Kim Paubel 

  MASS INTENTIONS   MONDAY October 4 8:00am  Ervin Herbst  TUESDAY October 5 6:30am  Mary & Norbert Otto  WEDNESDAY  October 6 8:00am  Al & H. Wessel        THURSDAY  October 7 6:30am  Madelin Flauaus  FRIDAY October 8 8:00am  Loretto O’Brien 11:00am Grandparents Day—School Mass   Our Lady of the Rosary  SATURDAY October 9 5:00pm  Tim Ferrell SUNDAY  October 10 8:00am  Homer Zigler 10:30am Louise & Henry Beelman 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS If you do not have an emergency contact number on file with the office, PLEASE, call and give us one. There have been situations when we needed to contact  a “next of kin”, and did not have an emergency number.  Please let us help you in a more timely fashion. 

Health Advisory It is That Time of Year Again  Your commitment to Mass is a sign of the vitality of our parish.  However, for the health of our whole community, if you are not feeling well, be attentive to these recommendations:  Don’t Come to Church: • With a fever-be fever free for 24hrs • When you’re not feeling well-achy, tired, sore throat, no energy • When you’re coughing and sneezing a lot with a runny nose or headache  When You Do Come To Church: • Use hand sanitizer at church entrances • With slight symptoms of or flu-  *Don’t take communion from the cup  *Offer the sign of peace with a friendly    wave or simple bow Thank you for your cooperation in taking respon-sibility for the health of our community.   Remember, it’s sad to miss Mass when you’re sick or taking care of someone who’s sick, but not sinful. 
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  If you or a family member or friend are admitted to the hospital, please call the office at 868-2310 and give us that information.  We would love to visit you and have the community pray for you.  Because of HIPA, the hospitals will not let us know you are there. Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry Fall Bowling League   Join us every Monday starting October 4th from 1:30- 3:30pm as the Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry begins its Fall Senior Wii Bowling League. This is a bowling league which travels from parish to parish to compete against the other local senior bowling teams.  We will kick off the season at Blessed Teresa of Cal-cutta (1050 Smith).  So please come have fun, social-ize, and even get a little exercise while learning to bowl interactively.  For more information or to sign up a team, please call Faria at 664-9700. Fall is approaching and so is the fall yardwork!  Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry is currently scheduling groups for fall yardwork blitzes  including leaf raking and gutter cleaning for older adult homeowner age 65 and up.  This is a great family friendly volunteer opportunity or simply an opportunity for a group of friends to serve older adults in their community.  To be placed on the list or to volunteer, please contact Whitney at 314-664-9700.  Homeowners will be accommodated accord-ing to the availability of volunteers. 

For Daughters of Today and Tomorrow    October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month. I know all of you know what cancer is, and that it is life changing when someone receives a diagnosis of cancer. Most of you, if not all of you have heard of breast cancer. I will not get into all the many kinds of breast cancer or the many stages of cancer when someone is diagnosed with a more invasive cancer than just a  benign tumor.  Excluding cancers of the skin, breast cancer is the most common cancer among women, accounting for nearly 1 in 4 cancers diagnosed in US women. Men have a low risk of developing breast cancer, but changes should be reported to their doctor.  Breast cancer incidence and death rates  generally increase with age. During the period of 2002-2006, 95% new cases and 97% of breast cancer deaths occurred in women aged 40 and older. The  lowest incidence occurred in women 20-24 with the highest incidence occurring in women aged 75-79. During this same period of time, the median age at diagnosis was 61, meaning that 50% of the women  diagnosed was age 61 or younger.  These women are our daughters and  mothers , they are also granddaughters.  Research and education are 2 things that will help raise awareness of breast cancer, as well as other cancers.  American Cancer Society is holding an event called “Making Strides Against Breast Cancer” on  October 30th. It will be held in our beautiful “Forest Park” and it is a 5K/3.1 mile walk. Sister Rose and I would like to get a team together from HNJ. Our team is not for anyone in particular, but for all the women in our lives who have been touched by breast cancer or will possibly be touched by breast cancer in the future. I am walking for my daughters, and nieces, and sisters, and all the women in my life.  If you would be interested in joining our team, please contact me through the parish office. You can join to walk with us, you can make a donation or you can pray for all with breast cancer. October is also one of the months we celebrate our Blessed Mother. I pray to her through the intercession of Our Lord,  Jesus Christ for a successful team.  Have a blessed week, see you at the health fair! Buffy Modde RN, BSN Parish Nurse @ HNOJ 

ATTENTION  We have several unclaimed bowls, pots, trays,  casserole dishes, etc left from the Fall Festival and  funeral luncheons.  If you are missing any of these items please pick them up at the community center. 
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Sat.  2nd   6:00pm  Anointing of the sick    C     5-7:30pm  FREE DINNER    CC  Mon.  4th   9:00am  Exercise Class     CC     1:00pm  Pinochle Club     CC  Tues.  5th   6:30pm  Just Faith     POC  Wed.  6th   9:00am  First Wednesday Coffee/Donuts  CC     9:00am  Quilting     CC     6:00pm  Zumba      CC  Fri.  8th   3:30—6:30pm  Fish Fry     CC  Sat.  9th   6:00pm  Wine/Cheese after Mass   CC        Bake Sale     C        BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING  CC  Sun.  10th      BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING  CC        Bake Sale following Mass   C  Mon.  11th   9:00am  Exercise Class     CC     7:00pm  Ladies Guild Meeting    CC  Tues.  12th   7:00pm  Men’s Club Meeting and Chili Cook-off CC  Wed. 13th   9:00am  Quilting     CC     4:00pm  Room at the Inn    POC     6:00pm  Zumba      CC     6:30pm  Health & Wellness    POC  Thurs.  14th   6—9pm  Fall Marketplace    CC        Christ Light of the Nations  Sun.  17th   9:00am  Anointing of the sick    C  Mon.  18th   9:00am  Exercise Class     CC     1:30-3:30pm  Wii Bowling     CC  Wed.  20th   9:00am  Quilting     CC     12 noon  Young at Heart Club    CC     6:00pm  Zumba      CC  Mon.  25th   9:00am  Exercise Class     CC  Wed.  27th   9:00am  Quilting     CC     6:00pm  Zumba      CC  Sun.  31st      HALLOWEEN  
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 The Grace Chapel Youth  Re-Sell-It Sale will be held Saturday, October 9, 2010 from 8:30am—1pm.  The bag sale, all you can fit in a paper  grocery bag for $1, will be held from 12:15—1pm.  Grace Chapel is located at 10015 Lance Dr.  (Hwy 367 & Chambers rd)  in Bellefontaine Neighbors.  If you have any questions, call the church office at 314-868-3232.  All proceeds will benefit Grace Chapel’s Youth Ministry. 
The Trinity Treasures Dinner  Auction will take place SATURDAY, October 23, 2010 at Trinity.  The theme of this year’s auction is Trinity Rests in God’s Hands.  The evening will begin with Mass at 4:30pm and the Auction will start at 5:30.  There will be both silent and live auction items on which to bid.  The cost is $50 per person and includes at open bar and dinner.  The auction is the major fundraiser for Trinity Catholic High School each year.  For more information, or to have an invitation sent to  you, call Dan Grumich in The Trinity Advancement Office at 314-741-1333 ext 223.  An invitation may also be obtained on-line under Dinner Auction at  trinitycatholichigh.org BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND  ZUMBA RETURNED TO  HOLY NAME OF  JESUS  WHEN:   WEDNESDAYS WHERE:  COMMUNITY CENTER TIME: 6:00-7:00 P.M. MEN’S CLUB  The Men’s Club is having a Chili Cook-Off for it’s October 12th   meeting.  All men of the parish are welcome to bring their favorite pot of chili or come just to sample the entries.  NOTE:  Starting with  October, the meetings will begin at 7:00pm through March. INDOOR MEAT SHOOT  Knights of Columbus Santa Cruz Council #1215 800 E. Chambers Rd  OCTOBER 3rd—2010 1:00pm—6:00pm  $3.00 per shot House guns only  FOOD AVAILABLE Beer/Soda Hot Dogs Nacho’s 

NEW PARISH DIRECTORY  Some parish members, by now, may have received their ‘new’ parish directory in the mail. All of the new parish directories are being mailed to  parishioners via ‘bulk’ mail which may cause some directories to arrive to parishioners homes a little later than others. If, after two weeks, you have not received your copy of the new parish directory, please stop by the office to pick up a copy during regular business hours.  Also, if there are any changes to your parish  information please let the office know as soon as  possible with your ‘new’ changes. We strive to make sure that all parishioner information is up-to-date but we need your help whenever there are additions,  deletions or any type of changes to your personal data or to the various ministries. Liturgy of the Hours  We gather on Mon., Wed., & Fri. at 7:35am to pray the Liturgy of the Hours.  This is a venerable tradition which goes back to early Christian times.  We are part of the  Divine Office, which signifies a duty accomplished for God.  It is arranged so that the whole course of the day and night is made holy by the praises of God.  We are in two groups, one on each side of the aisle, alternating  reading the verses and answering the intercessions. The leader directs us to the correct pages and begins the prayers and ends them.  Come join us in this  wonderful way to begin the day.  Prayer books are  provided. 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time  “For God did not give us a spirit of cowardice but rather of power and love and self-control.”  2 TIMOTHY 1:7  A good steward cannot be a coward.  It takes strength, love and self-control to put God first in our lives.  St. Paul assures us that we have been given the courage we need to do God’s work. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  
    Gregg Murphy, Donald Paulsen, Theresa Schultz        Charlotte Bounke, Mary Hogan, John Babeor,  Carol Scott, Sharon Adam, Ed Barfield, Aldin Brady, John Hogan 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $6,337.08 Loose Offerings $108.71 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support  $6,445.79 St. Vincent de Paul Society $556.00 
October 3 through October 10, 2010  Sunday: Hb 1:2-3;2:2-4  Ps 95:1-2,6-9  2 Tm 1:6- 8,13-14  Lk 17:5-10  Monday: Gal 1:6-12  Ps 111:1b-2,7-9,10c  Lk 10:25- 37  Tuesday: Gal 1:13-24  Ps 139:1b-3,13-15  Lk 10:38- 42  Wednesday: Gal 2:1-2,7-14  Ps 117:1bc,2  Lk 11:1-4  Thursday: Gal 3:1-5  (Ps) Lk 1:69-75  Lk 11:5-13  Friday: Gal 3:7-14  Ps 111:1b-6  Lk 11:15-26  Saturday: Gal 3:22-29  Ps 105:2-7  Lk 11:27-28  Sunday: 2 Kgs 5:14-17  Ps 98:1-4  2 Tm 2:8-13  Lk  17:11-19 HOLY NAME OF JESUS LADIES GUILD  MEETING will be on Monday, Oct 11th,.  We will meet in Church at 7pm for the installation of  Officers. We will then go to the Community Center for the meeting and refreshments. The speaker this month is Judy Mantych, who will present “St. Louis History Carved in Stone”. Dues of $7 are due.  The Christmas Party will be on Monday, Dec. 13th.  Tickets will go on sale at the meeting also.  Come and join your friends.  Hope to see YOU there! 

FISH FRY  Friday, October 8th  Holy Name of Jesus  Community Center  Dinner $7.00  Fried or Baked Fish Includes 2 sides  CARRY OUTS AVAILABLE  HELP NEEDED  The Fish Fry Committee needs your help in the kitchen from 8-10am on the mornings of the Fish Fry.  We are also in need of workers for the Fish fry from 3:30—6:30pm, and 5-6pm in the kitchen.  Many cakes are needed for  the Fish Fry.  Please bring your cake to the community center on Friday morning. 
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 Fall Marketplace Christ Light of the Nations School  DATE:  Thursday, October 14th  TIME:  6pm—9pm  PLACE: Holy Name of Jesus Community Ctr  COST:  $5 per person (proceeds will go the    School)  Come by and enjoy appetizers and drinks, while do-ing your Holiday shopping.  There’s something for everyone on your list! Arbonne..Avon..Mary Kay..Thirty-One..Harry & David..Pampered Chef..Ray’s Gourmet Salso..Jewelry..Just to name a few!  *Door prizes *50/50 raffle Lwanga Center Bible Study Continues in October  The St. Charles Lwanga Center continues its on-site Bible Study on Thursday, October 14, 2010 at 1:00pm.  This group of sessions will be on six con-secutive Thursdays through November 18.  Facili-tated by Fr. Art Cavitt and entitled “Wisdom Selec-tions”, we will focus on passages from the Bible’s Wisdom Books:  Job, Psalms, Proverbs, Ecclesiastes, The Song of Songs, The Book of Wisdom, and Sirach.  There is no charge for the sessions, but free will offerings to the Center are always welcome.  Please bring the New American Bible along with ma-terial for taking notes.  Call the Center for additional information at 367-7929. 

Deacons:  Serving You...Since A.D. 33!  Please Support This Weekend’s Deacon Formation Collection Did you know that the first Christian martyr, St. Stephen, ordained at the hands of the Apostles as one of the first seven deacons, lived and died  proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ?  In the last four decades, hundreds of men have proclaimed the same Gospel with their own lives, lives of loving service that have in turn changed countless other loves for the better.  Called by Christ to minister to the people of the Archdiocese of St. Louis, our  Deacons are preaching God’s Word to us , praying fervently for us, and caring compassionately for us each and every day.  And each year, many men  discern that same call and begin the process of  formation that, God willing, leads to ordination as Deacons.  Can you help support these men as they discern God’s will in their lives?  Deacon formation in the Archdiocese relies heavily on the support of this year’s annual Deacon Formation collection, held this weekend in our Parish.  Please be as  generous as possible.  God bless you for your  support! 
Please pray for the repose of the soul of Jack McWilliams and all who have died this week. May his soul and all the souls of the faithful  departed rest in peace.  Amen. 
YOUTH GROUP will be going on retreat at Rockyvine in Dutzow Mo in November 12-14th.  We want to make it possible for all those that want to go, to attend!   Soooo Please patronize our BAKE SALE with all sorts of yummy treats after all the masses OCTOBER 10, 11  If you'd like to sponsor an individual or help our group to defray the cost of the retreat, (but don't want to buy sweets)  please know that we would certainly appreciate any donations! (any questions?? call Judy Krenn 314-761-6570 Bless you!' HNJ/OLR YOUTH GROUP 




